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Green Valley RV Resort (GVRVR) Newsletter – Nov / Dec 2023 

Telephone:  520-625-3900 - www.greenvalleyrvresort.com 

MESSAGE FROM THE ACTIVITY COMMITTEE CHAIR: 
It’s great to see more and more residents returning to the resort!  See the calendar for activities that have started.  Also, 
we are planning a Thanksgiving Day dinner.  Sign up in the GVRVR Clubhouse.  I’d like to give a shout out to Rosie Suave 
for collecting food and money for the food bank.  They are very thankful for our donations.  Also, a shout out to Carole 
Drewis for organizing the honey canning, honey sales and bringing donated items to the women’s shelter. 

 
Mary Johns, Activity Committee Chair, Lot 20, 206-898-6594, denmar@southendaccountant.com 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE INDOOR COORDINATOR: 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
We are looking for someone to volunteer their time to lead the water aerobics class this year.  If you are 
interested, please contact me.  In the interim, feel free to use the exercise equipment at the pool any time 
that is convenient for you.  We are also looking for someone to volunteer to take the lead on our park wide 
rummage sale that is held in March.  Please contact me if you are interested in making sure our annual 
rummage sale continues. 
MAP LOCATER 
In the Clubhouse, outside the ballroom, is a map of Canada and the United States.  This map has been totally 
cleared to start anew.  When you are in the clubhouse, please visit the map and put your lot number on the 
map that shows where you are when you are not here or where you came from prior to living here.  There are 
numbers, a scissors and two-sided tape available for your use to put your lot number on the map. 
NEW ACTIVITY OFFERING 
This year our Minnesota sisters, Ginny and Vicki, have volunteered to offer a book club that will meet in the 
library the 3rd Tuesday of the month starting in November at 10A.  We are always looking for new ideas!  If you 
would like to see an activity that is not offered here in the park this year and are willing to lead the activity, 
please contact me.   
 
Karla Abdo, Indoor Coordinator, Lot 83, 218-790-1844, karlaabdo1844@gmail.com 

GVRVR PHONE LIST: 
The 2024 GVRV Phone List will be published in January.  Date depends on how people respond.  To get an 
early start, please send an email to jdanielnv@aol.com.   
1) If you are already in the Phone List and have changes - email those changes. 
2) If you are already in the Phone List and have no changes - let me know. 
3) If you want to be added to the Phone List - provide the information listed below that you want in the list. 
4) Let me know of people that have departed the park. 
 
First and Last name - all persons at the site 
Lot Number 
RV or Park Model 
Phone Number - each person listed 
Summer Address 
Email - each person listed 
 
Jerry Daniel, Lot 59, 775-315-0826, jdanielnv@aol.com 
 

http://www.greenvalleyrvresort.com/
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MESSAGE FROM THE GVRVR MANAGERS:  
Annelle and I want to welcome everyone back for our 2023/2024 season at the Green Valley RV Resort.  We 
know you have choices on where you could go and are very grateful that you continue to return to the GVRVR.     
I want you to know that the number one compliment Annelle and I receive from visitors is how warm and 
welcoming our residents are to newcomers.  Thank you!   
 
This was a good year for getting maintenance projects done in the park, no natural or man-made disasters.  I 
will publish a Manager’s Update in November 2023 on what got done and what still needs to be done. 
Safe travels!   
 
MAILROOM OPERATIONS 
Mail delivery is a critical aspect of making your stay at the GVRVR a great experience.  The following 
information is provided to facilitate communications between residents and resort staff.   
If you want to receive mail during your stay, you must get a mailbox assigned to you.  The office will issue you 
a mailbox key corresponding to your lot number.  There is a $5.00 refundable deposit required for a mailbox 
key.  Always use your lot number in addition to your name in your mailing address.  Your mailing address at 
the GVRV Resort is: 

Your full name 
19001 S. Richfield Ave., Lot ### 
Green Valley, AZ 85614 
▪ Our mailroom is not a post office; we do not sell stamps or process packages for mailing. 
▪ Please let us know when you arrive so we can open your box. 
▪ Our mailboxes are small, so pick up your mail daily. 
▪ Let us know when you are traveling or leaving for the season, so we know to hold or forward your mail 

and ensure you have the correct address on your forwarding labels. 
▪ Make sure you change your forwarding with the United States Postal Service (USPS).  Just telling us to 

forward your mail does not change your status with the USPS.  It’s our policy to only forward first-class 
mail for 30 Days. 

▪ The Activities Committee monthly newsletter is placed in mailboxes once they are delivered to us and 
are also available from the office service counter. 

In-Coming Mail 
The Green Valley Post Office delivers mail and packages in bulk to our mailroom between the hours of 11:30A 
and 3P six days a week.  Staff sorts and places your mail and package notifications (green card) in individual 
boxes the same day mail is delivered.  A bunch of flowers are placed outside on the northside of the clubhouse 
to let you know mail is sorted and ready for pick-up.  You may pick up packages from the office anytime during 
business hours; a green card is required for us to turn over the package to you. 
Packages you order may be delivered directly to your lot by Amazon Prime, United Parcel Service (UPS), FedEx, 
and other private carriers, so be sure to use your current lot number to ensure proper delivery. 
If you receive incorrect mail or have something for someone in the park, just drop these items into the “In-
Park” mail slot located to the right of the mailboxes.  Bulk coupons are placed in a rack hanging on the 
mailroom door.   
Outgoing Mail 
Outgoing mail is picked up by the USPS six days a week from the “blue” mailbox located outside the clubhouse 
north entrance per the schedule posted on the box. 
 
Jeff & Annelle Holzman, Managers, 520-625-3900, info@greenvalleyrvresort.com, PVC Properties GV 
  
  

mailto:info@greenvalleyrvresort.com


Green Valley RV Resort (GVRVR) Newsletter – November / December 2023     Page 3 of 6 
 

THANKSGIVING DINNER: 
There will be a Thanksgiving Dinner in the GVRVR Ballroom on Thursday, November 23 at Noon.  Turkey, 
mashed potatoes, gravy, rolls and coffee will be provided.  Please bring a dish to pass – vegetables, salad or 
dessert.  Please sign up in the GVRVR Clubhouse ASAP.  No charge for GVRVR and GVE residents, $5 for guests. 

 
BLOCK ASSIGNMENTS: 
On bulletin board in GVRVR Clubhouse to sign up to volunteer: 

MONTH LOT #’s LEADER(S) LEADER’S LOT # 

December 2023 224-304 Carol Dale 117 

January 2024 1-77 Needed  

February 2024 154-223 Needed  

March 2024 78-153 Needed  

 
 

2023-2024 ENTERTAINMENT LINE UP: 
DATE PERFORMER(S) DATE PERFORMER(S) 
Dec. 16 MoonShadow Band Feb. 3 Eagles Tribute 

Dec. 31 One’s All Band Feb. 17 (Valentine’s Party) Throw Back Band  
(formally Kelly Bryan Band) 

Jan. 6 Hits of the Brits March 2 Brady Goss on the Piano 

Jan. 20 Talent / No-Talent  March 16 (End of the Season Dance) Harry Mathews 

 
Cathy McConaugha, Entertainment Coordinator, Lot 18, 757-434-1001, cmcconaugha@gmail.com 

 
 
 
GVRVR NAMETAGS $7 & HONEY SALES $12 / JAR - The Activity Committee has RAW, UNPROCESSED 

DESERT FLOWER HONEY for sale.  Supposed to be good for allergies.  Bees are kept near Elephant Head.  
Contact Rosie Sauve for nametags and/or honey, Lot 187, 520-625-1423, mas1935@gmail.com 

 
PARTYLINE - Get on the mailing list or submit content by emailing partyline@patanpat.com.  Messages are 

sent out every morning.  Looking for somebody to replace me.  Time commitment is approximately 20 minutes 
per day.  Patrick Williams Sr., Lots 129 & 130, 920-226-0218, patanpat3@patanpat.com (personal), 
partyline@patanpat.com (partyline) 
 

ACTIVITY CALENDAR - Please refer to the bulletin boards in the GVRVR Clubhouse for additional details 

regarding each of the listed activities.  Please send corrections / additions / deletions to Renee Williams, Lot 
137, 720-641-0646 (text preferred), TDorn@aol.com (please put GVRVR Activity Calendar in the subject line)  

 
NEWSLETTER - Please send all Dec / Jan GVRVR newsletter submissions, including special events (birthdays, 

anniversaries, etc.) by Thursday, November 30 to Renee Williams, Lot 137, 720-641-0646 (text preferred), 
TDorn@aol.com (please put GVRVR Newsletter Submission in the subject line) 
  

mailto:cmcconaugha@gmail.com
mailto:partyline@patanpat.com
mailto:partyline@patanpat.com
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CLEOS (Classy Ladies Eating Out) 
 
The ladies meet the 1st and 3rd Thursday monthly 
and occasionally on a Monday for lunch at different 
area restaurants.  The sign-up sheets are posted on 
the bulletin board by Thursday afternoon at 
5P.  Please sign your name, lot # and phone number 
under driver or passenger.  PLEASE USE PENCIL, NOT 
INK.  The driver will contact her passengers and 
make passenger pick up arrangements.  Occasionally 
we will not have a sign-up sheet passed during 
lunch, as the following lunch will be a limited 
number.  This will make it fair for everyone to have 
an equal chance to sign their name at the 
clubhouse.   
  
SAVE THE DATES: 
Nov 16, Thursday, 11:30A @ Grill On The Green, 
5800 S Camino Del Sol, GV 
  
Dec 4, Monday, NOON @ Taste Of Agave, (inside 
casino) 1100 W Pima Mine Rd, Sahuarita 
  
Dec 21, Thursday, 11:30A @ Abrego Grill, 3233 S 
Abrego Dr, GV 
  
Jan 4, Thursday, 11:30A, Melio’s, 2261 I-19 Frontage 
Rd, Tubac 
  
Jan 18, Thursday, 11:15A, Hana Tokyo, 5435 S Calle 
Santa Cruz #185 Tucson (next door to Harkins 
Theater) 
  
Questions: Carol Greer, Lot 194, 330-606-5379, 
cgreer4956@cs.com OR Sally Van Atta, Lot 162, 231-
670-0538, smvanatta@gmail.com 
---------------------------------------------------------------------- 
CROCHETING AND KNITTING 
Crocheting and knitting will meet in the craft room 
on Tuesday mornings.  Join us from 9:30A-11:30A. 
Come as early as you want to and stay as long as you 
can.  Bring a project or let us help you get started.  
 
 
Questions:  Erlene Johnson, Lot 262, 712-255-4057,  
gordonjohnson42@gmail.com OR Jan Weber, Lot 
62, 503-680-8479, jdweber32@yahoo.com 

 
 

ROMEOS (Retired Old Men Eating Out) 
 
The ROMEOs Lunch Group will meet on the 1st, 3rd, 
and 5th Thursday of each month from November 
2023 - April 2024.  Lunch locations alternate each 
time, one at a place close to GVRVR and the next 
one farther away. 
  
Each lunch is posted two weeks ahead on a sign-up 
sheet on the Card Room bulletin board.  To sign up, 
please fill in all the information requested (in pencil).  
We can always use more drivers, so if you can drive, 
sign in on the "driver" line (on the top line in a box). 
During lunch, please wear your name badge (it helps 
those of us who have trouble remembering names). 
  
Questions:  Al Harrison, Lot 193, 330-608-2699, 
buckeyeal07@gmail.com 
---------------------------------------------------------------------- 
GASLIGHT THEATRE GROUP OUTING to 
Curse of the Pirates Gold  
 
This winter's Gaslight group outing is Saturday, 
February 10 at 3P.  The cost per adult is $22 and the 
Erdmann's are again doing the collecting.  As in the 
past, there's no sign-up sheet so just pay cash or 
make out a paper check to Glenn Erdmann and give 
it to the Erdmann’s or into mailbox 39 by January 24.  
There are 80 tickets reserved.  
  
Transportation is again on your own and carpools 
will be formed.  The address is 7010 E Broadway 
Blvd, Tucson, AZ.  
 
Questions: Glenn or Lois Erdmann, Lot 39, 920-213-
3204, glennlois2317@yahoo.com 

---------------------------------------------------------------------- 
BILLIARDS / POOL (SHARKETTES)        
 
The ladies will resume playing 
pool on Monday November 6 
from 9-11A.  Some gals will be 
arriving closer to 10A and will join in when others 
need to leave.  Workout your schedule and come 
enjoy the game and friendships.  Monday and 
Thursday mornings are reserved for “ladies only”. 
 
Questions:  Sally Van Atta, Lot 162, 231-670-0538, 
smvanatta@gmail.com 
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STAINED AND FUSED GLASS 
Stained glass classes are run on Mondays and 
Wednesdays from 9A - Noon in the craft rooms. We 
primarily teach the foiled method but will also teach 
lead came, mosaic, fused and slumped methods in 
an open lab format, with one-on-one help for new 
students.  New students are welcome at any time.  
Sign up on the GVRVR craft bulletin board in the card 
room and come as your schedule allows.  
 
Fused glass special item projects are also run on the 
patio about once a month for all residents of both 
parks, even if not in the class.  November and 
December are not as busy as later months so it's a 
great time for new students to join us.  Residents of 
both parks are welcome.  More details about the 
class are posted on the sign-up sheet.   
 
Questions:  Glenn Erdmann, Lot 39, 920-213-3204, 
glennlois2317@yahoo.com  

FUSED GLASS CHRISTMAS ORNAMENTS 
Come make a fused glass Christmas ornament on the 
East patio at the GVRVR 11/28 to 12/2.  There will be 
five shapes to pick from and the cost is again only 
$10.  It's available 24/7 with simple posted 
instructions.  They're then fused and available for 
pickup a few days later.  
 
Questions:  Glenn Erdmann, Lot 39, 920-213-3204, 
glennlois2317@yahoo.com 

 
 

  

 
GVRVR ACTIVITY COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 

Name/Office Lot E-Mail Phone @ GVRVR 

Mary Johns, Chair 20 denmar@southendaccountant.com 206-898-6594 Oct-May 

Kathy Duncan, Vice Chair 171 duncan.kdduncan.kathryn@gmail.com 402-540-6274 Oct-Apr 

Brent Lucas, Treasurer 221 Jame.lucas.4@gmail.com 838-333-5352 Oct-Apr 

Christine Rhoda, Secretary 127 clrhoda@att.net 530-521-8088 all year 

Pam Page,  
Kitchen Coordinator 

169 panddpage@comcast.net 253-691-1680 Nov-Mar 

Beth Richards, 
Craft Coordinator 

89 eirichards@shaw.ca 520-526-4193 Nov-Mar 

Karla Abdo, 

Indoor Coordinator 

83 karlaabdo1844@gmail.com 218-790-1844 

 
all year 

Allan Wright, 
Outdoor Coordinator 

103 
cawmar43@gmail.com 

802-272-2542 Nov-Mar 

Cathy McConaugha, 
Entertainment Coordinator 

18 cmcconaugha@gmail.com 757-434-1001 Nov-Mar 

Renee Williams, 
Newspaper/Publicist 

137 TDorn@aol.com 720-641-0646 all year 

Jeff & Annelle Holzman, 
Managers 

office info@greenvalleyrvresort.com 
ronald.holzman@sbcglobal.net 

520-625-3900 all year 

  

mailto:cmcconaugha@gmail.com
mailto:TDorn@aol.com
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AED RESPONDERS 2023 – call 911 FIRST, then contact from this list: 
NAME PHONE LOT SEASONAL or FULL TIME 

Renee Williams 720-641-0646 137 Full Time  

Jim Asher 720-255-7672 137 Full Time  

Ricki Letowt 207-632-3354 14 Full Time 

Jorge Martinez 520-235-9045  Maintenance Crew 

Jeff Holzman 520-625-3900  Manager 

Mark Smith 419-680-3303 164 Seasonal 

Jolene Mennenga 402-841-1543 218 Seasonal 

Dale Powers, AED Coordinator, Lot 29, 503-680-5761, dpowers136@hotmail.com 

 
ACTIVITIES WORK IN PROGRESS: 

EVENT LOCATION NOTES 

December Craft Sale Ballroom TBD 

Hikes TBD TBD 

Potluck Ballroom TBD 

Quilting Craft Room TBD 

Karaoke Ballroom activity leader needed 

Horse Races Ballroom activity leader needed 

Water Aerobics Swimming Pool activity leader needed 

Bucketball Anamax Park contact Dale Powers, Lot 29, 503-680-5761 

Pickleball Parque Los Arroyos contact Mark Smith, Lot 164, 419-680-3303 

 

                 

 

         

          

 

2023 CLEOS (Classy Ladies Eating Out) 

Organizers - Carol Greer and Sally Van Atta 

Pictures - compliments of Sally Van Atta 

 


